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                                     “Providing thread to help stitch together the 

                                     fabric of the City Management Community.” 

  

 

Well planned communities are most often the 

product of the combined efforts of well-

informed and courageous policy makers, and 

professional land use planners.  Environmental 

planners, ecological assessors, zoning 

administrators and code enforcers are 

responsible for the condition of a community‟s 

livability. Of course, it is not their sole 

responsibility. However, it is the planning craft 

whose primary concern is all aspects of a 

community‟s environmental future. 

Land use planning is a public policy subject 

area that includes disciplines which seek to 

order and regulate the use of land efficiently 

and ethically. There are “counter” planners, 

long-range general plan specialists, and many 

specialties between and beyond.    

Successful City Managers generally have a 

leadership skill-set that allows them to 

effectively direct staffing resources and control 

expenditures, while juggling the demands and 

group dynamics of a city council.   Though 

some planners, often those deep in the 

bureaucracy of large organizations, may 

develop unrealistic “pie-in-the-sky” visions, the 

successful planners marry community welfare 

and desires with realistic economics.  

Many California city managers have a 

community development, economic 

development or planning background or 

foundation.  Though it is impossible to find and 

list everyone who fits this criteria due to time 

and space, we have done our best at ferreting 

out those with planning in their past to 

produce a good representative list.  We have 

again used the ICMA Who‟s Who Directory as 

our primary research tool.  We apologize in 

advance for any errors or omissions.  
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As always, please let us know of our errors. 

Again, we apologize in advance.  Here is our 

representative list of California City Managers 

with a “planning discipline” in their 

background. 

Buena Park City Manager Rick Warsinski was 

the city‟s Community Development Director 

prior to his appointment to the top spot.  He 

has worked for the City of Buena Park for the 

past 27-years, and has worked in municipal 

government for 30-years.  Rick is a Past 

President of the Orange County Planning 

Directors Association.  He has a BA from 

Chapman University and a Masters Degree 

from California State University, Dominguez 

Hills. 

Bell Gardens City Manager John A. Ornelas is 

considered an expert on redevelopment and 

economic development issues.  He previously 

served as Commissioner of the Los Angeles 

Community Redevelopment Agency, the 

largest redevelopment agency in the country. 

Prior to his appointment in Bell Gardens, John 

served as the City Administrator in San 

Fernando and as Deputy City Manager in San 

Gabriel.  He was also an Executive 

Management Consultant in Delano.  John has 

a BA from the University of California, Santa 

Barbara, and an MA from UCLA‟s School of 

Architecture and Urban Planning. His public 

service career spans some 25-years with the 

past four in Bell Gardens.       

                                                          

Every California City Manager should be a member of the  

California City Management Foundation 

 

www.cacitymanagers.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.parsinfo.org/ 

 

Kathleen A. “Kathy” Millison came to work for 

the City of Clovis in 1983 when she joined the 

staff as the Assistant City Manager. Kathy 

began her public service career as an Assistant 

Planner in Mason County, Washington in 1978.  

From there she was appointed Planning 

Director in The Dalles, Oregon in February, 1979 

and she work there until moving to Clovis.  In 

March, 1991 Kathy became the Acting City 

Manager and in May of that year she was 

appointed City Manager.  Kathy received a 

25-year ICMA Service Award in 2003, and she is 

a Past President of the City Managers‟ 

Department of the League of California Cities.  

Kathy earned a BS from Michigan State 

University. 

 

 

 

http://www.ejdelarosa.com/ 

 

Clovis has been known as "Gateway to the 

Sierras" since its incorporation in 1912. The 

2007 population is estimated at more than 

92,000.  April in Clovis is Western Heritage 

Month.  More than 125,000 people attend 

Big Hat Days, hailed as the largest festival in 

California’s Central Valley.   

John A. Ornelas,                                                            

City Manager                                                                    

City of Bell Gardens 

 

http://www.cacitymanagers.org/
http://www.parsinfo.org/
http://www.ejdelarosa.com/
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Gary R. Brown is the City Manager of Imperial 

Beach. Gary received a 30-year ICMA Service 

Award in 2005.  He began his public service 

career as an Epidemiologist in Florida for the 

federal government‟s department of HEW in 

1969.  Later that year he interned in Georgia 

with HUD and in June, 1970 he became a 

Housing Specialist with HUD.  In 1971 Gary took 

a Community Development Representative 

position with HUD in North Carolina.  In 1972 he 

took a job with Winston Salem as an Evaluation 

Director.  In 1976 he became the Winston 

Salem Community Development Coordinator, 

and in 1978 he was elevated to Community 

Development Director.  In October, 1984 Gary 

moved to Lakewood, Colorado as the 

Community Development Director, and during 

his tenure in that position he served for a time 

as Acting Assistant City Manager.  In 1988 Gary 

was appointed Deputy City Manager in 

Tempe, Arizona.  He was elevated to City 

Manager in November, 1995 and served there 

until 2000.  He was appointed to the Imperial 

Beach City Manager position in December, 

2003.  Gary has a BA from the University of 

Florida and an MBA from Wake Forest 

University.  He is a past Board Member of the 

Arizona City/County Management Association. 

 

 

 

www.us.bureauveritas.com 

Colma Town Manager/City Clerk Diane 

McGrath began her municipal government 

career as a Senior Planner in Breckenridge, 

Colorado in 1978.  In February, 1985 Diane 

moved to Foster City for a similar position.  In 

1987 she became the Foster City Director of 

Economic Development.  Diane was 

appointed Assistant City Manager in Colma in 

2002 and became the City Manager in 

November, 2004.  Diane has a BA from 

California State University, Long Beach and an 

MA from the University of Colorado.  In 2005 

Diane was honor with Honorary Membership in 

MMANC. 

http://www.styo.com/ 

Novato City Manager Daniel E. “Dan” Keen 

was the Community Development Manager in 

Paramount in 1983.  He moved to Norwalk as 

Assistant City Manager in 1988, and was 

appointed La Palma City Manager in 1995.  

Dan left La Palma to become City Manager in 

Seaside in 2000.  He was appointed in Novato 

in August, 2004.  Dan has a BA from UCLA, and 

an MPA and MPL from the USC.  Dan was 

presented with a 20-year ICMA Service Award 

in 2005.   

www.myspace.com/caseysimpsonmusic 

 

Imperial Beach, known as “Classic Southern 

California,” San Diego County’s 10th city and 

California’s 327th city, incorporated in 1956, and 

is the most southwesterly city in the continental 

United States.  The 2000 Census put Imperial 

Beach’s population at 26,992.  One of the big 

events the City is known for State-wide is the 

annual Sandcastle Days, which draws about 

400,000 people over the three day event. The 

28th Annual Sandcastle Days is planned for 

Friday, July 11 to Sunday, July 13, 2008.   

http://www.us.bureauveritas.com/
http://www.styo.com/
http://www.myspace.com/caseysimpsonmusic
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Paul J. Philips has served as the 

Covina City Manager since 

June, 2000.  Paul began his 

municipal government career as 

a Planning Tech in South El 

Monte in 1974.  He rose through 

the ranks there to Planning 

Assistant and then Director of 

Planning.  In 1977 Paul was appointed City 

Administrator in Lowell, Oregon.  Following a 

short stint in private business, Paul returned to 

South El Monte as City Administrator in March, 

1979.  In 1981 Paul went to Hawaiian Gardens 

as the Assistant City Administrator, and in 1983 

he was appointed City Manager in Lawndale.  

In 1990 Paul began is more than 10-year tenure 

as the Artesia City Manager.  Paul has a BA 

from Chapman College and an MPA from the 

University of La Verne.  He was awarded a 25-

year ICMA Service Award in 2002, which 

means that he has or is about to pick up his 30-

year award.   

 
http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/ 

Northeastern Louisiana University graduate 

Tom A. Odom is the City Manager in the City of 

Lomita. Tom was the Urban Development 

Director in Monroe, Louisiana in 1982.  He 

moved to Camp Verde, Arizona in 1985 to 

become that city‟s Planning Director. In 1989 

Tom was appointed Director of Commerce 

and Economic Development in Coolidge, 

Arizona, and in 1992 he became Assistant City 

Manager in Surprise, Arizona.  Tom came to 

California in 1994 as the City Manager in 

Greenfield.  In 1998 he became the City 

Manager in Grover Beach, and he moved to 

his current position in Lomita in 2001.  Tom has 

a BA and a 10-year ICMA Service Award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.wolfhousing.com/   
 

Beverly Hills City Manager 

Roderick J. “Rod” Wood is a 

Past President of the City 

Managers‟ Department of the 

League of California Cities, 

and a Past Board Member of 

Cal-ICMA.  Rod earned a 30-

year ICMA Service Award in 

2003, which means he is about to receive a 35-

year award.  Rod began his municipal 

government career in February, 1972 as an 

Administrative Intern in Escondido, and in 

November of that year he became an 

Assistant Planner there.  After 4-years he was 

appointed Associate Planner in 1976 where he 

served for 3-years.  In 1980 Rod was appointed 

Escondido Assistant City Manager.  In 1989 Rod 

was selected to be the City Manager in Indian 

Wells, and in 1992 he was appointed City 

Manager in Novato. He was appointed in 

Beverly Hills in 2004. Rod has an AA degree 

from Palomar Community College where he 

majored in Architecture and urban planning, 

and a BA in Public Administration from San 

Diego State University. Rod also has certificates 

from George Washington University School of 

Business Management, and the University of 

California, Berkeley Goldman School on Public 

Policy.  Demonstrating his strong commitment 

to excellence in public management, Rod has 

lectured at many colleges and universities, 

including: Harvard; UCLA; the University of 

California, Berkeley; UC San Diego and San 

Diego State University.   

http://www.ci.beverly-

hills.ca.us/government/policy/manager/biography_of_city_man

ager_roderick_wood.asp 

 

http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/
http://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.ci.beverly-hills.ca.us/government/policy/manager/biography_of_city_manager_roderick_wood.asp
http://www.ci.beverly-hills.ca.us/government/policy/manager/biography_of_city_manager_roderick_wood.asp
http://www.ci.beverly-hills.ca.us/government/policy/manager/biography_of_city_manager_roderick_wood.asp
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La Palma City Manager Dominic D. Lazzaretto 

left municipal consulting in 2003 to become 

the La Palma Community Development 

Director.  Dominic served as Assistant City 

Manager starting in October, 2005, and was 

appointed City Manager in July, 2007.  

Dominic was active in MMASC.  La Palma was 

originally incorporated as “Dairyland,” as one 

of three dairy cities in the region (the other two 

being Dairy Valley - now Cerritos and Dairy City 

- now Cypress). When the dairies moved in the 

1960s Dairyland became La Palma. The City‟s 

population was 15,408 at the 2000 census. La 

Palma was listed in 2007 by Money Magazine 

as the 16th best place to live among small 

cities (50,000 or less) in the United States. 

 

La Palma Fitness Run 

For Fun, July 4, 2008 

La Palma’s Fitness Run For Fun 

is an opportunity to focus on 

health and wellness while 

participating in a quality running, walking, or 

strolling experience to kick-off the Fourth of July 

Celebration. 

http://www.cityoflapalma.org/portal/2008RunForFun.htm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“When we hold on to disappointment, a 

poisonous root of bitterness begins to grow.” 

---Marvin Williams 

San Clemente is home to the annual summer 

San Clemente Ocean Festival with “The 

Greatest Show on Surf.” This year the festival 

will be on the weekend of July 19-20.  George 

E. Scarborough has been the San Clemente 

City Manager since August, 2003.   George 

began his municipal government career in 

1977 as the Planning Director in Greenfield.  In 

1978 he went to Scotts Valley for a similar 

position but returned to Greenfield in 1980 as 

the City Manager.  In 1984 George was 

appointed City Manager in Los Altos Hills where 

he served until moving to San Juan Capistrano 

as the Assistant City Manager in December, 

1988. George was appointed San Juan 

Capistrano‟s City Manager in 1993 and served 

there a little more than 10-years prior to his 

appointment in San Clemente.  He was 

awarded a 25-year ICMA Service Award in 

2002.  George has a BA from the University of 

California. 

 

 

http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/ 

 

  

For information about the July 19-20, 2008  

San Clemente Ocean Festival  

call Executive Director Peggy Vance at telephone 

number 949-440-6141, or send correspondence to:  

San Clemente Ocean Festival,  

Post Office Box No. 1373,           

San Clemente, California 92674. 

 

 

Grandson Tyler Pouncéy and his 

mother Samantha Simpson on the 

beach at “T-Street,” San Clemente 

 

 

 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cerritos%2C_California
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cypress%2C_California
http://www.cityoflapalma.org/portal/2008RunForFun.htm
http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/
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http://www.piperjaffray.com  

 

 

CCMF Vice President Wade G. McKinney, City 

Manager of Atascadero, began his municipal 

government career as an Assistant Planner in 

La Puente in June, 1979. In 1980 Wade took the 

Director of Planning position in Taft. In 1984 

Wade‟s Taft position changed to Assistant City 

Manager/Director of Planning and Building.  In 

May, 1986 Wade was appointed City Manager 

in Shafter, and he served in that position for 

more than 11-years when he was appointed 

City Manager in Atascadero in 1997.  Wade 

has a BS from California Polytechnic University, 

and in 2004 he received a 25-year ICMA 

Service Award. 

Atascadero City Hall was damaged by the 6.5 

San Simeon Earthquake on the morning of 

December 22, 2003. The City still awaits a 

FEMA determination of funds available for 

restoration, while local services are 

administered from temporary quarters. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/    

 

Women Leading Government (WLG) 
An Initiative of the Cal-ICMA Coaching Program 

Organized by women public managers, WLG is designed 

to assist female managers in their career development.    

Please check out the WLG website: 

http://www.womenleadinggovernment.org/ 

Trackdown Posse                                                    
We are pleased to acknowledge the Trackdown Management 

Services Posse, a group of individuals who support our City 

Manager Newsletter. Thank you to each of you for the support:                                                                             

Gregory Korduner, Huntington Park                                                              

Howard Chambers, Lakewood                                                                             

Mike Egan, Bellflower                                                                                            

Ernie Garcia, Norwalk                                                                                               

Joe Tanner, Vallejo                                                                                                  

Bob Gutierrez, Moreno Valley                                                                             

Dave Carmany, Seal Beach                                                                                  

Maria Dadian, Artesia                                                                                           

Linda Lowry, Pomona                                                                                              

Ken Bayless, Greater L.A. Vector Control District                                                

Jeff Stewart, “In Transition”                                                              

Kevin O’Rourke, Fairfield (Retired)                                                                      

Tom Odom, Lomita                                                                                                                                                                      

George Rodericks, Belvedere                                                                                                                                                        

June Catalano, Pleasant Hill                                                                             

Nelson Oliva, Hercules                                                                      

Richard Ramirez, American Canyon                                                       

Vern Lawson, Lancaster                                                                                          

Fred Diaz, Fremont                                                                                

Fran Delach, Azusa                                                                            

Bill Kelly, Urban Futures, Inc.                                                           

Chris Kelly, Chino Hills                                                                      

Don Penman, Arcadia                                                                 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                           

Anthony Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                 

Bill Crowe, El Segundo                                                                

Gerald W. Forde, McFarland                                                         

Steve R. Thatcher, SRT Associates                                                  

Ernesto Marquez, Hawaiian Gardens                                          

Gary K. & Mary Jo Sloan, La Mirada (Retired)                                

Bob & Nadean Dickey, South Gate                                                        

Deborah Lopez, Pico Rivera                                                         

Glenn Southard, Indio 

Please let us know if you would like to join this distinguished 

group, and we will send you a Statement. 

 

 

 

www.joneshall.com 

 
 

Anderson City Manager R. Scott Morgan 

started his city government career as a 

Planning Intern in Fountain Valley in 1978.  He 

became the Housing & Community 

Development Coordinator in 1979, and moved 

to Orange as an Executive Assistant. He was 

appointed the Assistant to the City Manager in 

1989 and left there for the Anderson City 

Manager post in 1997.  Scott has a BA & MS 

from the University of California.  He has a 25-

year ICMA Service Award. 

 

http://www.piperjaffray.com/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/San_Simeon_Earthquake
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.womenleadinggovernment.org/
http://www.joneshall.com/
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Lake Elsinore is the home of the Lake Elsinore 

Storm Class „A‟ professional baseball team; a 

farm team of the San Diego Padres.  The 2008 

population estimated by the State Department 

of Finance is 49,807. In 1985 Lake Elsinore City 

Manager Robert A. Brady was a Planning 

Manager in the City of Cerritos.  He went to 

Lake Elsinore in 1998 as the Director of 

Community Development, and was appointed 

City Manger in 2005.  He has a BS from 

Michigan State University and an MBA from 

California State University. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 

Half Moon Bay City Manager Marcia L. Raines 

is a Member of the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management Foundation. The 

community dates back to the 1840s as it grew 

with the name “Spanishtown.”  It was renamed 

Half Moon Bay in 1874, and after some “real” 

growth following WW II, incorporated in 1959.  

Marcia was the Community Development 

Director in Martinez in 1992.  She was 

appointed Assistant City Manager in February, 

1997 and selected to be Martinez City 

Manager in October of the same year. In 

October, 2000 Marcia became the 

Environmental Services Director for San Mateo 

County.  After six years in that position she was 

appointed City Manager in beautiful Half 

Moon Bay in October, 2006.  Marcia has a BS 

from California Polytechnic University, Pomona.   

 

www.muni.com 

 

 

 

 

 

http://caltrust.org/ 

Contact Lyle Defenbaugh about CalTRUST investment 

opportunities for cities.  Lyle.Defenbaugh@wachoviaps.com 

 

Healdsburg City Manager Chet J. Wystepek 

started his career in 1975 as a Planning Aide in 

Vacaville.  After promotions to Assistant 

Planner in 1976 and Associate Planner in 1977, 

Chet was appointed Chief of Housing and 

Development Services in Vacaville in 1979.  In 

1985 Chet moved to Suisun City as the Assistant 

City Manager and in 1988 he became City 

Manager.  Chet left Suisun City and was 

selected for the Healdsburg position in 1995.  

He has a BA from California State University 

and an MPA from USC.  Chet has a 30-year 

ICMA Service Award. 

William Francis Emlen is the City Manager in 

the City of Davis.  Bill got his start as a Principal 

Planner in Palmdale in 1988.  His next 

assignment was as Planning Director in 

American Canyon before heading to Davis as 

a Principal Planner in 1997.  In 1998 Bill became 

the Community Development Director in Davis, 

and he was appointed Assistant City Manager 

in 2005.  Bill has a BA from California State 

University, Northridge.   

Moreno Valley Deputy City Manager Rick C. 

Hartmann was an Associate Planner in La 

Puente from 1981 to 1984, and then was 

appointed Community Development Director. 

In1995 he took the same position in Highland, 

and moved to his current job in 2006.  Rick has 

a BS from California Polytechnic, Pomona and 

an MPA from California State University, 

Fullerton. 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.muni.com/
http://caltrust.org/
mailto:Lyle.Defenbaugh@wachoviaps.com
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www.CLLAW.US 

 

 

Monte Sereno City Manager Brian Keith 

Loventhal has a BS from California Polytechnic 

University and a JD from Santa Clara University. 

In 1992 Brian was an Assistant Planner for the 

Port San Luis Harbor District.  In April, 1993 he 

became an Associate Planner in Monte 

Sereno, and in 1995 he became the City 

Planner.  Brian was appointed City Manager in 

December, 1998.   

Pennsylvania State University graduate Hugh 

Ridge Riley, Assistant City Manager in 

Moorpark, has a 30-year ICMA Service Award.  

Hugh began his public management career as 

an Assistant Engineer in Tucumcari, New 

Mexico in 1974.  In 1975 he became the 

Tucumcari Director of Community Planning & 

Development.  He went up through the 

Tucumcari organization becoming next an 

Assistant, then Deputy City Manager and then 

was appointed City Manager in 1985.  In June, 

1988 Hugh moved to California to become the 

City Manager in Hollister.  He was appointed 

City Manager in Temple City in 1994, and 

moved to his current position in Moorpark in 

2000.   

 

 

 

http://www.americanhomelandsolutions.com/ 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ecivis.com 

 

Patrick M. “Pat” Pratt has been the Rancho 

Mirage City Manager since 1990.  Pat has a 25-

year ICMA Service Award, and he is a 

graduate of Bowling Green State University 

with a BS.  Pat went to work in Rancho Mirage 

in 1976 as an Administrative Assistant/Senior 

Planner.  He had a short stint with private 

business starting in 1979, but returned to 

Rancho Mirage as a Community Services 

Coordinator.  He later served in another 

assistant capacity, Assistant City Manager and 

was appointed City Manager in 1990.   

 

www.willdan.com 

Rancho Cucamonga City 

Manager Jack Lam began his 

career in 1968 as a Planning 

Aide in Alameda County.  In 

1971 after a Housing Internship 

at the Oakland RDA he 

returned to the Planning Aide 

position.  In December 1971 Jack became an 

Associate Planner in El Cerrito, and served 

there until he took a similar position in Antioch.  

In 1976 Jack was appointed Director of 

Community Development in Lompoc.  He 

moved to Rancho Cucamonga in 1978 as a 

Deputy Director in Community Development.  

He was appointed Assistant City Manager in 

1988 and became the City Manager in 1989.  

Jack has a BA from the University of California 

and an MA from San Francisco State University.  

He has a 35-year ICMA Service Award. 

http://www.ci.rancho-

cucamonga.ca.us/dept_city_manager.htm 

http://www.cllaw.us/
http://www.americanhomelandsolutions.com/
http://www.ecivis.com/
http://www.willdan.com/
http://www.ci.rancho-cucamonga.ca.us/dept_city_manager.htm
http://www.ci.rancho-cucamonga.ca.us/dept_city_manager.htm
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Bureau Veritas:                      
Historically Superior Services 

*** 

Bureau Veritas actually got its start in 1828, as the 

Information Office for Maritime Insurance, and had 

a simple mission: to give shipping underwriters up-

to-date information on premiums in use at 

commercial centers and to provide precise 

information on the condition of ships and 

equipment.   

In 1829, the company was renamed Bureau Veritas, 

adopted the emblem of Truth as its official logo and 

edited its first Register of some 10,000 ships.  In 1833 

the company‟s corporate office was transferred 

from Antwerp to Paris, where a branch office was 

established in 1830.   

Bureau Veritas expanded into new areas such as 

“Control of Materials,” for iron and steel inspection 

in the railway industry, as well as inspecting factory 

equipment.  In 1922, the French government 

retained Bureau Veritas as the official control of 

airworthiness certificates for civil aircraft.  In 1927 the 

company also created a service to check buses, 

coaches and trucks for worthiness.   

Bureau Veritas brought its long technically proven 

history to the U.S.  After the integration of US 

Laboratories in 2003, the company further 

strengthened its US capabilities in early 2004 with 

the acquisition of the long-time well-respected 

Berryman & Henigar firm, and Graham Marcus, 

whose services include code compliance, program 

and construction management, asset 

management and environmental services.   

In early 2005 Bureau Veritas also acquired Linhart 

Petersen Powers Associates (LP2A), who specializes 

in services to US municipalities, particularly for 

construction code compliance.  The acquisition of 

One CIS, the inspection division of the OneBeacon 

insurance group, gave Bureau Veritas access to 

inspection and assessment of pressure equipment 

to ASME standards in the country.  Also, the 2005 

acquisition of Clayton and NATLSCO reinforces 

Bureau Veritas‟ capabilities. 

Yes, it is a large company, some 26,000 employees, 

with broad capabilities worldwide, but it has 

retained the personal service touch of a hometown 

business.  Roy Stephenson, formerly of Berryman & 

Heniger, still maintains the lifelong business 

relationships and friends he has made during 

decades of providing professional services to local 

public agencies.  Roy has brought on board retired 

Pomona City Manager Doug Dunlap to improve 

local contact, institutional memory and personal 

relationships.  Bureau Veritas is in tune with the 

needs of their client public agencies from city 

engineering, design, building and safety and 

environmental services, and a myriad of other 

technical services.   

Buearu Veritas, a world leader in consulting 

services, provides experienced professional staff to 

address the needs of their public agency clients.  

Call Bureau Veritas at 714-568-7300.   

 

 

 

www.us.bureauveritas.com 

 

Retired City 

Manager Lou 

Shepard and 

his wife Nancy 

on Lou’s 75th 

birthday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2008 ICSC Event in Las Vegas: 

Some of the City Managers spotted in attendance at the 

International Conference of Shopping Centers in Las Vegas 

May 19+ include:  Ed Ahrens, Maywood; Gregory Korduner, 

Huntington Park; Ken Hunt, Fontana; retired City Manager 

Doug Dunlap of Bureau Veritas; Bob Gutierrez, Moreno Valley; 

Tony Ybarra, South El Monte; John Shirey, CRA; Mike Paules, 

San Gabriel; Greg Devereaux, Ontario; Glenn Southard, Indio; 

June Yotsuya, Monterey Park; Ray Silver, Westminster; Roger 

Haley, Lynwood; Oliver Chi, Rosemead; Darrell George, 

Duarte; Jim Mussenden, El Monte; Andy Pasmant, West 

Covina; Art Gallucci, Cerritos, Maria Dadian, Artesia; and John 

Nowak, Manteca ACM. 

http://www.us.bureauveritas.com/
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There are many, many more top flight city 

managers with planning backgrounds.  In fact, 

we may need to do another issue down the 

road to pick up some of them.  For instance, 

retired Arcadia City Manager Bill Kelly was a 

Planning Intern in Rosemead in 1968.  He 

worked in planning and community 

development for Glendora, San Bruno, Baldwin 

Park, Brea, Burbank, and as a private 

consultant.  Since his retirement Bill has gone 

back to work with Urban Futures, Inc.  

Others we missed who come to mind include: 

Steve Casey, Marysville; Jeff Witte, Clovis ACM; 

Lydia Du Borg, Concord; Gordon Palmer, 

Stockton; Jim Marshall, about to retire from 

Merced; Linda Ruffing, Fort Bragg; CCMF Board 

Member Laura Kuhn, ACM in Vacaville; Joe 

Donabed, Hughson; Penny Ann Riley, Poway 

ACM; Laurie Lile, Palmdale ACM; David 

Garcia, Chula Vista; Julia Burrows, DCM 

Roseville; Jerry Santillan, Coachella; Jeff 

Mathieu, Big Bear Lake; Don Pauley, Kingsburg; 

Steve Hallam, Oakdale; Brad Kilger, Ceres; 

Steve Kimbrough, Corning; Greg Korduner, 

Huntington Park; Dave Belmer, Lake Forest 

ACM; Ken Domer, Villa Park; Joe Calabrigo, 

Danville; and Alvin James, East Palo Alto.  We 

are certain to have missed many.  Please 

understand that no one was missed on 

purpose. Suffice it to say that many excellent 

city managers and future city managers are 

well-versed in city planning and environmental 

issues. 

Another Old Picture:  

Frank Vicencia, 

Henry Kruid, Frank‟s 

wife  Lill Vicencia 

and Jack Simpson. 

Picture taken in 

1974. 

 

Picking up the Pieces: San Juan Bautista City 

Manager Jan McClintock, who has served as city 

manager since February 2006, has been relieved of 

duty. Riverside City Manager Brad Hudson denies 

that he is a candidate for the Riverside County 

CAO post. Burbank Assistant City Manager Mike 

Flad has been selected to replace retiring City 

Manager Mary Alvord in January.  Mike has been 

the Assistant City Manager since 2003, and prior to 

that he headed the Parks, Recreation and 

Community Services Department. Huntington Park 

Executive Assistant to the City Manager Mary Lou 

Correa is an exceptional singer, and has performed 

at many events throughout Southern California. Simi 

Valley‟s highly respected veteran City Manager 

Mike Sedell teaches an Intergovernmental 

Relations Seminar in the California State University, 

Northridge Public Administration Master‟s Degree 

program. Retired City Manager Milt Farrell, who was 

the first CRA Executive Director, currently lives in 

Shingle Springs with his wife Lia.  The two of them 

have traveled to 38 different countries.  Milt is a 

Trojan as he has a Masters from USC.  He started his 

career in the fire service with Los Angeles County 

prior to serving as City Manager in Rosemead and 

Lakewood. Southern California Edison Company 

representative Ben Harvey is a Bellflower city staff 

alumnus. Erin Stibal was recently in the market for 

the “B is for Baseball” book at Cerritos Town Center. 

Aliso Viejo Country Club is the venue for the City‟s 

5th Annual Community Cup on Friday, July 11, 2008.  

Call 949-598-9200.  www.alisogolf.com 

City Managers at the Gateway Cities meeting May 21 to 

hear LCC Legislative Director Dwight Stenbakken‟s 

presentation, included: Andrea Travis, La Mirada; Ken 

Farfsing, Signal Hill; Mike Egan, Bellflower; Jerry Caton, 

Downey; Jorge Rifa, Commerce; Steve Helvey, Whittier 

(who presided); Jack Joseph of Gateway Cities; Raul 

Romero; Jack Simpson; Range Rider Darrell Essex; Vince 

Brar, Cerritos ACM; Debbie Lopez, Pico Rivera ACM; 

Justine Menzel, Artesia DCM; Bryan Cook, South Gate A 

to CM; and Kathy Matsumoto, Cerritos A to CM.   

Newsletter Contributors:  
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